
Officials  Break  Ground  on
Taylor  Elementary  School
Construction Project

Photo by Josh Souza.

New Bedford Mayor Jon Mitchell, Executive Director of the
Massachusetts School Building Authority (MSBA) Jack McCarthy,
and  members  of  the  New  Bedford  School  Committee  and  New
Bedford City Council will break ground on the project to build
an addition to the Sea Lab Marine Science Center (Sea Lab),
expanding the building to include the new William H. Taylor
Elementary  School.   The  groundbreaking  ceremony  will  take
place  at  the  Sea  Lab  Marine  Science  Education  Center,  71
Portland Street, New Bedford on Tuesday, October 20, 2015 at
11:00 A.M.

The renovation and expansion project will add approximately
26,000 square feet to the existing Sea Lab facility.  The new
addition and renovated spaces will house Kindergarten through
5th grade and will have two classrooms per grade, plus a
preschool classroom.  Along with the added classroom spaces,
the new addition and renovated areas will include a gym, a
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media center, an expanded service kitchen, and various offices
and  a  faculty  room.   When  construction  is  complete,  the
expanded facility on Portland Street will accommodate both the
William H. Taylor Elementary School and Sea Lab.

Throughout the school year, the Sea Lab facility serves as a
hands-on  science  learning  site  for  visiting  elementary
students  who  attend  science  lab  sessions  on  a  rotating
schedule throughout the year. During the summer months, Sea
Lab offers an intensive schedule of science programming all
day.  The Sea Lab building is also serving as a temporary site
for the John Hannigan Elementary School since the roof of the
Hannigan School collapsed in 2006.  Plans are underway to
rebuild a new Hannigan school at its old location.  Earlier
this year, the MSBA agreed to cover 80% of eligible costs to
construct a new Hannigan.


